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The first semester of college is slowly coming to a halt and the workload is becoming increasingly more difficult to handle for me. If I prepare for the upcoming semester before the previous semester is even over it can help me gain an advantage over other students. If thousands of students at ODU are trying to get an adviser or sign up for classes, it is destined for something to go wrong. The next steps before returning to college in January for the next semester are registration, useful information, and adviser meetings.
First, the main key for me to the spring semester is setting an appointment with an academic adviser. An academic adviser basically gives me a chance to not only register for classes but gives me a chance to explore other options. It enables me to see what career paths I could go down and what I could major and minor in. Although, I have not yet had a chance to meet with my adviser I have scheduled my appointment for Tuesday. I already have a list of questions and a handful of classes I am interested in taking for the spring semester.
Next, is kind of generic topic but useful information, this has been the most “useful information” for me. This information can come from many sources but the one source that helped me the most was from fellow students. The information that I have gained from other students that are going down the same career path that I am has been very helpful. I have learned to not take classes that are not in the interest or gain of myself. Other useful information can come from the internet. As I stated before I have a list of classes that I have an interest in taking, instead of just going in blindly I can just look up the curriculum for a certain course on the ODU website.
Third, the main reason for the other two reasons Registration. If I am able to register for the second semester that means I am doing something right and passed the first semester. Having said that, I need to focus on registering for classes that are necessary for me. That’s where the effectiveness of an academic adviser comes in, he or she can help me define what I want to do and need to do. When planning a schedule for registration that opens November 11, 2016, I plan to choose the main courses for my major instead of electives that are easier to manage. I like to think that once the hard work is done, I can begin to work out my classes for my minor. I have discovered that many advisers recommend in taking electives first because they help build a student’s grade point average. But if I am not enjoying the classes then why take them.
Hence, with the spring semester right around the corner, I need to set aside time and planning to take advantage of registration. First, that begins with a meet with my adviser to discuss my classes, then take some information I have gained and begin my decision, and finally the registration process. I need to stick to my major do not evade my major and take classes that pertain to it. 
 
